19 November 82

RALPH CRUSIUS
Vice President - Customer Relations
Wang Laboratories
1 Industrual Avenue
Lowell, MA 01851

Dear Mr. Crusius.

One of our parishioners recently informed us of a wonderful program offered by your Company whereby we might obtain a used or slightly out-dated word processor or office computer.

The Armenian Church Youth Organization of America (ACYOA), the official Youth Program of the Diocese of the Armenian Church, is a multi-purpose and diversified program for the youth of the Church. We attempt to provide a wide variety of programs and activities wherein our youth may experience, learn and grow. Programs ranging from cultural, religious, social, athlitic and educational concerns offer anwideorannity for everyone. Preparing our future leaders and members is a major concern; and their community awareness and seriousness of purpose remains as one of our goals.

Needless to say, the amount of clerical work involved in preparing for present programs and developing new ones is great. At present, my position involves me in every aspect of our Youth Pregram. We do not have paid staff members, and must rely on volunteers to assist from time to time. Presently, we have proposed to the Primate a network of regional field workers to assist in the various parts of the country - however His Eminence has informed us that this luxury will have to want until the funds are raised.

Therefore, we must consider other ways to make the most of our time in the office. Although I work for the Diocese, having its center in New York City, I primarily work out of my home and nearby parish Church in Chelmsford.

We would greatly appreciate any help you could provide. The enclosed pamphlets provide additional information. Kindly forward any information on your donation program to the address provided below. Thank you very much.

Bincerely yours,

99 Long Pond Road Tyngsborough, MA 01879

JAMES MAGARIAN
Executive Secretary - ACYOA